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1 February 2008
Mr David Mason

Director 
Disability Rights Policy

Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission

Via email: DavidMason@humanrights.gov.au
Dear Mr Mason
RE: Taxi Council Qld and WA - Application for temporary exemption

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the above.

The Australian Federation of Disability Organisations (AFDO) is the peak body in Australia representing organisations of people with disability.

We strongly oppose the application for an exemption on the basis that the applicant has not provided compelling evidence that an exemption is needed.

We note paragraph 13 of the application which states: “The requirement that response times for wheelchair accessible taxis are to be the same as for non-wheelchair accessible taxis has the potential to create real practical difficulties for taxi booking companies” (emphasis added).

The industry has had five years to comply with this provision of the Standards.  That the applicants appear only now to be considering how to implement it, on the brink of the five year deadline, is an indictment on the seriousness with which they have taken their legal obligations to this point.

We note that taxi industry bodies in other States such as NSW have developed a range of practical measures to try to meet their obligations under the Standards, including providing free training to taxi drivers and offering financial incentives.

The applicants provide no evidence that they have trialled similar initiatives in an attempt to meet their obligations.  Nor do they outline any initiatives they will take during the requested period of exemption to meet them.

We note that the arguments put by the applicants to support their request for an exemption appear to have no bearing on the issue.  For example, the applicants argue that they use a range of vehicles to meet the needs of people with disability and the frail aged.  This has no apparent relevance to the requirement that response times for accessible wheelchair taxis be the same as for other taxis.  

In paragraph 33, the applicants state that: “any changes to response times may seriously impede the ability of taxi booking companies to sustain operations, and this is especially the case with smaller booking companies”.  However, having made a significant claim about a link between the Standards’ obligations and a reduction in the sustainability of the industry, the application provides no evidence to back the claim.

Finally, the applicants state that taxi councils cannot be held responsible for the planning and organisation of appropriate taxi services.  If this is the case, it is difficult to understand what the role of the councils is.

If you require further information about this response, please do not hesitate to contact Ms Collette O’Neill on 03 9662 3324.

Yours sincerely

[image: image1.jpg]



Jeremy Muir

Chief Executive Officer
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